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Update on the proposed Micon Cinema 
 
Late yesterday, the City received feedback from representatives of the Mall that they had met 
with MICON Cinemas earlier and that the MICON team is unable to move forward. I had called 
upon both parties to meet in face-to-face discussions to seek a ‘go-no go’ determination as the 
proposed project has been delayed and the City needs to move forward.  The proposed 
development has involved many steps and partners including banks and contractors in addition to 
the City, Rialto Capital (the owner of the Mall), Mid America Asset Management (manager of 
the Mall) and MICON Cinemas as the proposed operator. 
 
In most cases the deal terms of a project are negotiated between the private parties, but with the 
City’s involvement, we have purposely worked to ensure that this process has been very open 
and transparent.  If the proposed project is not sustainably possible for all of the partners, then it 
is best to determine this now before the City signs development agreements and/or transfers land.  
  
The City still believes that an entertainment use, like a cinema, is a meaningful way to help 
reposition Wausau Center and add an important addition to Downtown Wausau.  While I am 
disappointed that the current parties involved in this proposal were not able to move forward 
together, I am proud that we at City Hall fully explored this and worked very hard to make it 
work, if possible.  There was overwhelming public support for a cinema in the City of Wausau 
and we are committed to thoroughly explore other alternatives.   
 
In our role as owner of the land underneath Sears, we have a vested interest in ensuring its 
reposition and, while the proposed cinema may not move forward, we have already negotiated 
the terms of decoupling the property from the Mall’s ground-lease which should allow a faster 
decision on a future alternative.  The City is currently exploring proposed alternative 
recommendations which may include another Request for Proposal (RFP) process.  We expect to 
present alternatives to a future Economic Development Committee meeting in the very near 
future.   
   
Thank you. 


